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VALLEY TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS’ MINUTES 

April 13, 2011 

Attendance: 
Chairman Gary Derr, Co-chairman Mike Kull, Supervisor/Secretary Judy Achy,  Zoning 

Officer George Plafan,  Zoning Hearing Board Chair Judi West, Solicitor Tom Leipold 

and Road Foreman Frank Lehman.  Public was represented by Matt LaDouca,  Bob 

Daily, Walter Rupert and Danville News Reporter, Karen Blackledge. 

 

Call to Order: 
Chairman Gary Derr called the meeting to order @ 7:00 p.m. with all in attendance 

reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Citizens’ Comments: None offered. 

 

Approval of Minutes: 

Motion to approve the minutes of March 9 was made by Mike, 2
nd

 by Judy and motion 

approved unanimously. 
 

Reports: 
 (1) 

Fire Department – Nothing to report. 

 (2) 

Planning Commission – There was not any representation from the Planning Commission 

Meeting @ tonight’s meeting but according to their minutes, Matt Ludoca came to their 

meeting regarding a property on McCracken road that currently needs a new sewage 

system.  Bill Toth has reviewed the property and there is 12” of top soil and DEP requires 

20”.  Mike Kull had suggested to him that he attend the Supervisors Meeting on April 13 

to discuss a system that would discharge into a nearby stream but needs easements to run 

a discharge pipe.  No action taken.   

    (3) 

Solicitor – Tom Leipold in attendance at tonight’s meeting but had no issues.   

 (4) 

Zoning Officer – George Plafcan indicated that there was nothing new to report as 

everything is quite slow. 

 (5) 

Municipal Authority – Judi West was in attendance at tonight’s meeting and had nothing 

to add to the minutes of their last meeting of except to report that a large water leak has 

been discovered and Steve Traub and the engineer are working to locate the leak.   

 (6) 

Road Foreman/Equipment Report – Frank reported that they have been taking care of the 

snow plow equipment and also working on pot holes.   Gary asked about the stone and oil 

and Judy will put the advertisement out for our May 11 meeting.  Judy will also contact 

Barry Garverick for the necessary advertisement for Klein Road project. 

 (7) 

SEO – No word from Bill Toth. 
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New Business:   
Matt LaDouca attended tonight’s meeting to see about the possibility of obtaining an 

easement from the township to get to the nearest stream in order to put in a small stream 

discharge from his property on McCracken Road.   Tom Leipold responded that he would 

need first to have an engineer draw up the plans and then get approval from the township 

engineer. 

 

Approval of Bills: 

Motion to pay the bills made by Mike, 2
nd

 by Judy and motion passed unanimously.   

 

Adjournment: 

Motion by Mike to adjourn @ 7:40, 2
nd

 by Judy and motion passed unanimously. 

 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 

Judy Achy 

Valley Township Supervisor/Secretary 


